

16 June, 2015

Councillor Alan Macrae Wiltshire Area Boards - Central Locality Team County Hall Bythesea Road Trowbridge Wiltshire **BA14 8JN**

Wiltshire Council County Hall Bythesea Road Trowbridge **BA14 8JN**

Dear Alan

I just wanted to say a very big thank you to everyone from the Corsham community who was involved with helping to make the Magna Carta Community Pageant such a great success.

It attracted a huge number of participants and spectators, as well as extensive media coverage. There was a truly vibrant atmosphere throughout the evening, and a tangible sense that the pageant was bringing communities together.

Please find enclosed a disk containing a series of photographs, as a keepsake from the event, and please do pass on my thanks to everyone from the community who took part in the pageant, prepared the barons and banners, or helped in other ways to organise the community's participation.

Over the next few weeks we will be finalising plans to exhibit the barons at sites around the county in the coming months.

Thank you again for your continued support.

Kind regards,

Tel: 0300 456 0100

Jane Scott OBE, Leader Wiltshire Council

Chair, Wiltshire Legacy Steering Board